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Question: How often were you briefed? What dates were you briefed?  Were you separately 
briefed to Mr Gumley, do you know, or were you jointly briefed on these matters? 
 
Answer: 
 
The three respondents to the proceedings were: Dr Stephen Gumley, the delegate of the 
Secretary of the Department of Defence, who decided to terminate the employment of Ms 
Wolfe; Ms Lynelle Briggs, the then Public Service Commissioner who decided to issue a 
certificate under s 38 of the Public Service Act 1999 in relation to the termination of Ms 
Wolfe's employment proposed by Dr Gumley; and the Commonwealth of Australia, the 
employer of Ms Wolfe. 
 
The Australian Government Solicitor (AGS) represented all the respondents in the 
proceedings. AGS's legal services were provided jointly to the Defence Materiel Organisation 
(DMO) and the Australian Public Service Commission (the Commission) as the elements of 
the Commonwealth responsible for the respondents' conduct of the proceedings.  
 
Throughout the defence of the proceedings, AGS regularly sought instructions from the 
Commonwealth and provided advice to the Commonwealth.  
 
The Commission jointly received or was copied in on a significant volume of 
communications which included legal advice to the Commonwealth.   
 
In addition to the legal advice which was jointly received by DMO and the Commission, the 
Commission did on occasion seek legal services from AGS which were not otherwise 
required by DMO. 
 
The Commission regularly had written communications and oral discussions with AGS, by 
telephone and in meetings, on occasion jointly with DMO. 
 



Commission files indicate that on 14 January 2010 the current Public Service Commissioner 
met with AGS to discuss the matter.  On 20 January 2010, 25 January 2010 and 15 February 
2010, the Public Service Commissioner met with Dr Gumley, AGS and others to discuss the 
matter.  
 


